
 The big dumpsters will be at township hall for residents to dispose of household items,                                      

appliances, steel and metal. We will pay for Freon removal from appliances. Employees will be on 

hand from 7 a.m. to 7 p.m. Monday thru Thursday and on Friday from 7 a.m. to 11 a.m. to assist as 

you unload your vehicle. DO NOT BRING tires, brush, oil, paint, batteries, boats, vehicles or                   

propane tanks. Scrapping for metal is PROHIBITED and will be strictly enforced by the                               

Danbury Police. Clean-up week will also be held October 16 thru 20.         

DANBURY TOWNSHIP HALL is a designated EMERGENCY SHELTER during            

severe weather. The Police will open Township Hall located at 5972 Port Clinton Eastern 

Road within a few minutes after the sirens are activated. Please remember the sirens are 

tested the 1st Friday each month at noon.              

TRUSTEE MEETINGS are held 

the 2nd and 4th Wednesday each 

month at 6:30 p.m. at Danbury 

Township Hall, 5972 Port Clinton 

Eastern Road. Please join us!                                                                                           

Visit our website for current news: 

www.danburytownship.com 

GREEN & WHITE REFLECTIVE ADDRESS SIGNS                               

are available from the Fire Department for $10. Call (419) 798-5219 

to order. The signs will help Fire or EMS find your home if you have 

an emergency. The life you save may be your own! 

RESIDENTS are invited to serve 

on our zoning boards. Call Kathryn 

Dale at (419) 734-6120 to learn 

more. Danbury Township must be 

your residence of record for you to 

be appointed to a zoning board.        

Land Use Plan Update   

 Land Use Plan Committee meetings are underway. Did you miss 

the Community Event on June 9 and 11? If so, not to worry!                   

Another Community Event is tentatively scheduled for September 

11. Keep an eye on our website & the newspapers for more details. 

THANK YOU RESIDENTS! Here is our new 2017 Custom 
Sutphen Pumper with a 1500 gallon per minute pump. It holds 
1000 gallons of water, has a foam system, is equipped with a 

light tower, thermal imaging camera and remote monitor               
nozzle. It carries over 2000 feet of hose along with several 

tools and enclosed seating for 6 firefighters.                                               
It replaces a 21 year-old pumper.  

PLEASE HELP US HELP YOU! 

Phone books, newspapers and  

other debris often clog ditches and 

cause back-ups. If there is a ditch 

in front of your home...please keep 

it free of assorted debris.                      

Thank you!                                                

The Maintenance Department 

TOWNSHIP CLEAN-UP WEEK                  

July 17 through 21 

 ARE YOU CONFUSED 

about what does (or doesn’t) 

need a ZONING PERMIT? 

That is a problem easily solved! One call does it all. Just give     

Kathryn Dale a call at (419) 734-6120 or email her at :                                                

zoning@danburytownship.com                                                                            

She’ll let you know what is and isn’t permitted and what needs a 

permit prior to any work commencing. 

EMAIL NOTE: We are unable to receive emails from cros.net accounts. Call us instead. 
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OUR CONTACT INFORMATION                             
TRUSTEES                                                                     

Dave Hirt (419) 732-2703  

dave@danburytownship.com                        

Dianne Rozak (419) 798-4071                               

dianne@danburytownship.com             

Charles Scott (419) 734-4703  

charles@danburytownship.com 

FIRE DEPARTMENT                                          

Fire Chief Keith Kahler (419) 798-5219                       

firechief@danburytownship.com 

FISCAL OFFICER                                                       

Shelley Seamon (419) 732-6615                                         

fiscalofficer@danburytownship.com 

POLICE                                                                 

Chief Michael Meisler (419) 732-2549            

policechief@danburytownship.com          

ROADS, CEMETERY & PARKS                                                              

Brett Waldron (419) 734-4091                      

roads@danburytownship.com                  

SAFETY                                                                   

Cheryl Harmsen (419) 734-6120                          

safety@danburytownship.com              

ZONING                                                      

Kathryn Dale (419) 734-6120                                    

zoning@danburytownship.com 

FREE MULCH at the brush drop-off site. Help yourself during daylight hours or we’ll load your vehicle for  

you, while supplies last, from 8 a.m. till 9 a.m. on Mondays EXCEPT not on July 17, October 16 or any legal 

holidays. We can also load your vehicle by appointment. Call (419) 734-4091 to make arrangements. Check 

the township website www.danburytownship.com under Departments/Service and Maintenance for updates. 

FROM THE DANBURY POLICE DEPARTMENT  

Free drop-off for unwanted/unused prescriptions & free              

secure document shredding available by calling the Police at 

(419) 732-2549. Call or email the police investigative tip line 

email: policeinvestigations@danburytownship.com if you want 

the police to know about a crime, drug activity or sensitive                    

information. Have you received a “telephone scam” call? Tell 

the caller you’re contacting the police. Never send money.                        

Contact the police if you receive a call like this.   

It’s never too soon to talk about SNOW. 

State law prohibits the township from               

plowing private streets. Talk to your              

neighbors NOW about making winter               

plowing arrangements. EMS and FIRE  

cannot reach a house or a resident if 

streets and driveways are not plowed. 

Many thanks to everyone who                  

supported our 4th Annual Dog 

Show on May 21. We raised 

$690 for the Humane Society 

of Ottawa County. 33 dogs 

were registered, over 100 

people attended and 9 blue 

ribbons were awarded!  

Summer brings many people and much vehicle & boat                          

traffic. We share our roads with bicycles, dog walkers,                  

children, runners and wildlife. PLEASE SLOW DOWN. Lake 

Erie will NOT disappear during the extra few minutes you 

take to arrive SAFELY without injuring people or animals. 


